

BARNBY IN THE WILLOWS VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON Monday, June 18, 2018

Present: Vicky, Lynn, Barbara, Gill, Derick, Yvette, Graham **Apologies:** Margaret, Janette, Sylvia

Matters Arising

1. Discussion on the future of the Village Hall Committee

- All in favour of a joint village committee rather than individual ones
- Yvette will take the idea of a joint committee to the Parish Council meeting in July
- If Parish Council /Village Events Committee are in agreement, an initial joint meeting will take place asap

2. Village Hall Spring Clean

- Volunteers needed for this...kitchen (Gill and Vicky to arrange). Inside painting to take place after July 12th.

- Colour to be neutral...helpers needed

Horticultural Show – 1 September, 2018

- Discussion of schedule
- Gill confirmed availability of Mr Gregory (Judge)
- Graham to contact baking judge
- Additional category..3 brown or white eggs
- Additional New Section – A4 Seed tray 'World Cup Country' Design made with plant material
- Baking section...?Afternoon tea on a tray? 3 sweet, 2 savoury
- Parsnip and Orange Spice Cake, 6 Jam Tarts, Apple Cake
- Helpers...Vicky/Sylvia - booking in, Barbara/Gill - judge aides, Derick - Raffle
- Refreshments, Yvette. Raffle prizes needed.
- New Wooden Trophy Shield needed for Best In Show? No....we decided to take the engraved earlier plaques from the front and attach to the reverse of the wooden shield. New ones for engraving to go on the front. Shield is now with Derick to arrange this

3. Summer Lunch – Cancelled this year...

- Barbara's garden not available. Thank you to Barbara for all the previous years we have used her garden for this event.
- Proposal to think about possible different arrangements in October ? Bring ideas to next mtg

4. Harvest Lunch – 16 September

- This year the harvest festival will be followed by a lunch rather than a supper (proceeds to Church)

5. 7 July Church Open weekend - Saturday, 12 – 5pm

6. AOB

- Summer Event 15 June 2019
- Joint Xmas Fair (Church/Village Hall) to be discussed next mtg
- Whist Drives to be arranged for Autumn/Winter 2018. Vicky to contact Sara re dates.

NEXT MEETING - Monday, 3 September , 2018 at 2.00pm